

# Silver Creek Irrigation District

SCIDAZ.com

silvercreekid11@gmail.com

July Board Meeting Agenda 7/9/2024, 5:00PM

1. Call to Order 5:07pm
2. Prayer Ross
3. Roll Call – Vance, Kyle, Terry, Ross, Lecia
4. Call to the Public for items not on the agenda. Individuals may address the Board on any relevant issue for 5 minutes. At the close of the call to the public, Board members may respond to criticism, ask staff to review a matter, or ask that a matter be placed on a future agenda.
5. Approval of June minutes. – Kyle motions to approve minutes, Vance seconded. All in favor.
6. Lake Reports and Water Measurements

Daggs	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun	Jul	Aug	Sep	Oct	Nov	Dec
Depth (ft)	27.5	29.5	31	35	34.25	33	31					
Leak (gpm)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0					
2023	33	35	36	Full	36	34	32.5	31.5	28	25	25	26
2022	33	34.5	35.5	36.5	32.25	29	27	26.5	30.5	27	29	31
Fish Hatchery												
Flow In	NR	690	711	704	555.8/1.2	527/1.6	560.3/1.6					
Flow Out	NR	858	779	817	690.6/3	695.5/3	650.9/3					
Rainbow Springs	247	289	321	387	341.3/0.42	365.9/0.44	363.7/0.44					
Silver Creek Blvd	1.22	1.20	1.20	3	1.2	1.2	1.1					

## 7. Water Issues?

- a. Adam Hanson – send bill for old pipe – Ross sent prices to Adam – Decided to talk to other neighbors to split the bill
- ~~b. Ben Lewis leak in pipe – East Taylor – Ross told Dave to call as soon as he sees a leak starting – nothing yet~~
- c. Box by Restore Pro is leaking – Ross will get more flex seal. Flex seal would barely stick. Going to try to get some hydraulic cement or something to patch it up.
- ~~d. Ty Linn – new line is leaking in the Owens' field. Will SCID assist in fixing the private line?~~
- e. Headgate in box by Lowery's – Ross ordered a new one. Ross has the new head gate. Fix from last time is doing ok. Ross will find time to put in.
- f. Berry Austin – Terry will follow up. Parts – haven't seen anything from them yet.
- g. Layla Crosby – 10" red top price owed \$114 – Ross hasn't heard back
- h. Hal Hatch – 8" red top price \$80 –
- i. Cameron Peterson – broke 8" red top. Ross repaired  
-----
- j. Norman Baldwin – valve – move to 2025
- k. Randy Flake – valve – move to 2025
- l. Jason Mulder - needs in live valve? – move to 2025
- m. Rusty Palmer – add valve (Grass Ditch) – move to 2025

## 8. Lake and pumping strategies – open/closed?

- Mormon Lake diversion –
- Mormon Lake outlet –
- Ortega structure -
- White Mountain Lake to Mexican –
- Schoens –

9. Pipe shed at District office?

Nothing

10. Joseph Jarvis to digitize old records from vault – check is ready  
Still working on papers. SCID needs to go through some and decide what to keep.

11. New Ground Penetrating Radar / Ross Willis

Nothing

12. Delinquent payments

- a. WML Rec. District delinquent payments – Vance will call Jason
- b. Report from QB – 64 overdue

13. Ross Willis, District Foreman report

Main St. Garden – ditch ends an hour earlier than the others. Give the 1 extra share to Lloyd and Jackie Parker – see if Clint Gardner would like to split it.

Move 5 shares from Guderian to Norman Flake, leave 2 open in Guderian.

We will make these changes after the season ends.

Ross went with Flake Brimhall to look at the well flow readings. They might need to rent/buy something to help with that.

14. Lecia Muder, District secretary report

Split shares between Kent Hall and Denise Carpenter. Allen Ballard is buying Kent Hall's property.

15. Kyle Baldwin, Report or instruction to staff

Concerned about people not using their irrigation – that way we won't run the chance of losing the shares.

16. Terry Stratton, Report or instruction to staff

Nothing to add.

17. Vance Muder, Report or instruction to staff

Excavator – where do we want to start? Thumb should be here soon.

East side of the river in Larson Lane – willows are taking over. One side was cleaned, too wet to get the other side.

Let's start on Cattle Ln and get the creek cleaned up before things start flooding again. Floyd is willing to let up straighten that out.

Vance has had a guy calling him wanting to operate the excavator. He is

ok with part time as needed work. We have to bill the flood control district and then the county will pay them back.

We need to meet with the city/flood control to get a game plan.

Vane will call Will (the guy interested in running the excavator).

Vance will go talk to Don Shumway about irrigating more of the property.

18. Next Meeting August 6, 2024 at 5:00PM

19. Adjourn – 6:18pm Kyle motions to adjourn, Terry seconded. All in favor.